
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 16 March 2006 

3. QUESTIONS 
 
 John Freeman asked the following question under Standing Order 4.1: 
 
 “Does Coastcare intend to build a ramp to assist wheeled chairs to cross the 30 to 40 metres of loose 

sand between the 11 metre pier and the hard sand at Sumner Beach?” 
 
 The Board decided to request that the Community Board Principal Adviser investigate this question 

and report back to the Board at a later meeting.  Yani Johanson commented that he has investigated 
this issue previously and would provide the information he obtained. 

 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision



